

Independent Public School

Williams Road P O Box 107

NarroginWA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Mobile: 0409 379 121 Fax: (08) 9881 3482

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principal: Miss Amber Ness

Email: Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Wednesday 26 February 2014 - Newsletter 4

Dates to Remember Friday 28 February Friday 28 February

Monday 3 March

Thursday 6 March

Thursday 13 March

Wednesday 9 April

Thursday 10 April

Friday 14 March

Wednesday 12 March

Uniform Shop 8.30am -10am Assembly – Student

Councillors

Public Holiday

Free dress day Faction Swimming Carnival

Disco

Assembly – 3/4/TTC Lapathon P & C Assembly – 2Mc

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Assembly

Our student councillors will be running our first assembly this Friday. All parents and carers are welcome to attend from 9am.

Relay for Life

Narrogin Primary School will be registering a combined student and staff team in this years "Relay for Life" event, held on the weekend of 29 & 20 March. "Relay for Life" is a community event to raise money for and to raise awareness of cancer. Staff and students will be hosting a free dress day and a disco to raise money for this worthy cause.

Free dress day

The free dress day for "Relay for Life" will be held on Thursday 6 March. Please bring a gold coin donation.

Disco

A school disco for "Relay for Life" will be held on Thursday 13 March in the undercover area. The theme will be "P" so get out your purple polka dots, princess dresses, pirate costumes and get ready to dance the night away. Years 1 - 3 4.30 pm - 6.00 pm and then years 4 - 7 6.30 pm - 8.30 pm. Entry will be \$3. There will be no hot food or meals available, just drinks and snacks.



Public Holiday

Just a reminder that next Monday is a public holiday.

EARLY CLOSE

A reminder to families that Tuesday is Early Close Day at Narrogin Primary School. School finishes at 2.30pm every Tuesday. The town bus is **not available** for students to travel home and alternative arrangements will need to be made to pick up your child/ren.

PAYMENT OF VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS

The school office is open for payment of voluntary contributions from 8.30am – 3.30pm, Monday to Friday. Payment can be made by cash, cheque, EFTPOS, NPS dollars, **centrepay** or direct deposit to BSB 066-522 a/c 00900206.

UNIFORM SHOP

The uniform shop will be open on the second and fourth Friday of the month from 8.30am – 10.30am. All size 16 uniforms have been reduced by 50% so come and grab a bargain. Cash, cheque, eftpos and NPS passport vouchers are accepted.

SPORT REMINDER

As a safety requirement students are reminded to wear appropriate sports footwear on their PE and Sport days. Also please provide a note from home if a student has an injury or medical condition that prevents them from participating in Physical Education or Sport, otherwise they will be expected to.

Mrs Elise Parker

SWIMMING CARNIVAL

The trials are now over and preparations are well underway for the main event on Wednesday 12 March 2014. All year 4 - 7 students will be competing in events at the carnival. Excursion permission forms, a program of events and students individual events will be sent home in the coming weeks. Thank you to all the people who have volunteered to assist at the carnival, your assistance is invaluable. A note will come home shortly explaining your duties. Thank you.

Mrs Elise Parker



P&C NEWS

The next meeting will be the P&C's AGM. All are welcome to attend on Tuesday 11 March in the school staff room at 7.30pm.

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS

Mrs Tyler-Tourle will be teaching recorder to interested students from Year Two to Year Four on Monday and Wednesday Lunchtimes in the Performing Arts Room. You are welcome to provide your child with their own recorder (descant) or alternatively they may borrow one from the school. If your child would like to be involved, a sign up sheet is on the performing arts room window. Recorder is a fantastic introduction to musical instruments and we will be focussing on technique and learning to read music.

On Tuesday and Thursday lunchtimes we will be having a singing group. This is not a formal choir but a group who will sing a range of songs and enjoy music together. Students from Year Four to Seven are welcome to attend and a sign up sheet is also available on the performing arts room window.

DENTAL NEWS

DO YOU NEED A MOUTHGUARD?

A professionally fitted mouthguard can cost as little as \$25 if you have private health cover and is highly recommended when playing hockey, football or any contact sport. By popular demand "Australian Mouthguards" are coming back to Narrogin!!

Impressions will be taken at the UGSHA (Hockey) clubrooms at the Narrogin Leisure Centre, for the <u>LAST TIME</u> on Saturday March 1 2014 by <u>APPOINTMENT ONLY</u>. Colours can be chosen on the day. Prices start at \$95 and are claimable with your health fund.

Mouthguards will be delivered prior to the hockey/football season. You can pay cash on the day or pay by credit card on the order form. Appointments can be made by phoning Karen Fazey after 5pm weekdays on 9881 4785.



CANTEEN NEWS

Thanks to Julie Draper, Elaine Geyser, Janine Dewing, Sharon Ward, Lee Conlan and Domenique Malek for volunterring their time last week.

This weeks Roster:

Thursday 27 Feb
Friday 28 Feb
Monday 3 March
Tuesday 4 March
Wednesday 5 March

Till Wednesday 10 Ster.

Domenique Malek
HELP NEEDED
Public Holiday
Lee Conlon
Elaine Geyser

Meal deals for swimming carnival will be in next week's newsletter.



COMMUNITY NEWS

NARROGIN SQUASH CLUB

Junior Pennants
Competition 9yrs+
Commencing Tuesday 11 March 5.30pm
Narrogin Leisure Centre
Come along, learn some skills, get graded and put into teams for pennants competition
For more information please contact Anthony Howe
98811718/0429106120
Or Andrew Pratt 9881 3732

Is your child interested in playing Netball?

Net Set Go is a netball program for junior netballers aged 5-10 years. The Net Set Go program will be run for Term 2 only. Children in Pre-Primary or Year 1 are invited to register in the Net Set Go netball program that will be run on Monday afternoons from 4-5pm at Narrogin Leisure. Older children who want to be involved in Net Set Go must register with a club to be involved in the Saturday morning Net Set Go netball program. Registration for the PP/Yr 1 group in on Monday 10 March from 4-5pm at Narrogin Leisure.

Cost is \$50. All enquiries to Sarah Corner 0429 813316

